BARRE BOARD OF LIBRARY TRUSTEES

Meeting

Wednesday, April 11, 2012

Woods Memorial Library
7 p.m.

=====================================================================

PRESENT: Lester Paquin (Chairman), Cherie Benoit (Vice Chair), John O’Leary (Secretary), Joseph Dapper and Linda Eiben.
EXCUSED: Susan Twarog

GUESTS: Stephanie Carpenter (Library Director) Kate Lathrop (President, Barre Library Association), Lucy Allen (Auditor, Barre Library Association) and Ann Meilus (Member, Barre Library Association).
The meeting of the Barre Board of Library Trustees was called to order at the Woods Memorial Library at 7 p.m. by Chairman Lester Paquin.
The Minutes of the March 14, 2012 meeting of the Barre Board of Library Trustees were presented by Secretary John O’Leary. Cherie Benoit made a MOTION to accept the Minutes as presented. The motion was seconded by Linda Eiben and was voted aye by all.

The Chairman extended the congratulations of the Board to Cherie Benoit and Joseph Dapper on their re-election as Trustees. Both members have been duly sworn into office by the Town Clerk.

As this is the first meeting of the Board of Trustees after the annual town election, re-organization of the officers was discussed. Cherie Benoit made a MOTION to name the officers as follows: Chairman, Lester Paquin; Vice Chair, Cherie Benoit; and Secretary, John O’Leary. Linda Eiben seconded the motion and it was voted aye by all.

The Report of the Library Director was presented by Library Director Stephanie Carpenter. She stated: 
· The Director will attempt to attend the Massachusetts Library Association conference to be held on May 9 and May 10, 2012.

· The start-up date for CWMARS is again delayed due to technical problems at the state level.

· At the request of Trustee Joseph Dapper, the Director presented graphs of circulation statistics (ATTACHMENT I) which  a decrease since 2010 in both juvenile and adult circulation. Overall, our library’s circulation has decreased by 16.55%, while the state average is 3%.

· Programming has been reduced because of decreased funding from external sources. 

· By joining CWMARS, circulation should increase and the usage of E-Books will count toward circulation statistics. 

Joseph Dapper stated he was satisfied with the graphs as presented.

Lucy Allen asked the Director if patrons’ attendance is tracked, as she (Lucy) has noticed a larger number of people using the library. The Director stated that a patron counter is placed at the entrances and counts those who enter the building.
Cherie Benoit stated that patrons from anywhere in Massachusetts may obtain library cards from the Boston Public Library.

Lucy Allen stated that she enjoys having children on the main floor of the library, instead of in the basement.

Cherie Benoit stated that the Legislative Breakfast was successful. It was attended by State Sen. Stephen Brewer among others, along with10 media students from Quabbin Regional High School. The Chairman thanked Cherie Benoit, Susan Twarog and Stephanie Carpenter for their work on the breakfast.

The Chairman presented a draft of the Barre Board of Library Trustees’ Annual Town report for 2012 (ATTACHMENT II). After discussion, Linda Eiben made a MOTION to accept the report as amended, with edits made by the Chairman, and submit it to the Town for publication. Cherie Benoit seconded the motion and it was voted aye by all.
Ann Meilus stated that the focus of both the BLA and the Board of Trustees is and should be to provide the town with a library, and she is concerned about the relationship between the BLA and Trustees. She stated that it is important to provide a facility for the library and it’s important for both parties to work together.

Lucy Allen stated that with the economic times as they are, there has been a sharp decline in the number of grants available to the BLA. It is also a very difficult time for fundraising. Also, funds to repair the drainage problem are not available. She continued that  her great-grandfather was a founder of the BLA and it’s a cultural institution in town. The library is important to the town, and needs a building and staff -- but the BLA is unable to raise the $40,000 annually required to maintain the building.

BLA President Kate Lathrop stressed that going forward, the BLA and the Trustees need to work together and have better communication.
Cherie Benoit asked about the possibility of leasing the library to the town.  Ann Melius responded that that it is being discussed, as it would enhance the possibility of obtaining so-called “green grants” for the library.

It was agreed by consensus that these discussions would continue in earnest after the Annual Town Meeting.

Lucy Allen stated that the cost of keeping the library open and running as contained in the municipal budget is not the total of cost of doing so on an annual basis, as the BLA has (to date) contributed an additional $40,000 annually to do this. The perception of the public is that the BLA’s role in maintaining the library is either unknown or unappreciated. Cherie Benoit stated that it is like a friendship, and the public does not realize that the town does not pay for the bulding’s operating expenses or repairs. Joseph Dapper stated that people don’t understand the relationship between the BLA, the Trustees and the Town of Barre when it comes to the library.

Cherie Benoit asked if Allen Hall could be used for other functions. It was agreed by consensus that the Director and Kate Lathrop would investigate the matter.
Joseph Dapper made a MOTION was made to adjourn at 8:55 p.m. Cherie Benoit seconded the motion and it was voted aye by all.
Respectfully submitted, 

John O’Leary

Secretary

